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Do not miss this opportunity to buy NHL 

grade hockey tape (used by our HABS) at $1 a 

roll.  

Thank you to all our hockey players, parents, 

leagues and the Oldtimers Hockey Clubs of 

Pointe-Claire and Beaconsfield, who have 

between them bought half the stock. 

Call or email PEF today! 

 

Thank you to Lucy Moro and the wonderful 

employees at the Via Rail Telephone Sales 

Office and Montreal Maintenance Centre in 

Pointe St. Charles.  

Through bi-weekly bake sales and donations, 

they are helping to fill the unprecedented 

need for winter outerwear for LBPSB 

students. 

Did you know that all LBPSB staff can directly impact our less fortunate students? Every winter, PEF 

spends thousands of dollars on snowsuits, boots, hats & mitts for children on referral from you, the 

staff in our schools.  

Starting this year, all funds raised through the regular donations by payroll deduction will be designated 

to the Rona Cupak Winter Wear Fund to buy these items for the kids.  

Please take a minute to send your consent to HR, to deduct just a few dollars from each pay. No 

pressure! There is no deadline for making this generous gesture. You won’t miss it, and you’ll be doing 

a great thing. 

Respectfully, 

Barbara Freeston, president 

 


